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FILE BEFORE THE X - ^ 4 -
OfflO POWER SITING BOARD " ^ ^ ^ ^ 

In the Matter of Columbus Southern Power ) J A^ 
Company's Construction Notice for the ) Case No. 07-6^/-EL-BNR 
Hyatt - Genoa 138 kV Temporary Line ) 
Relocation Project ) 

MOTION OF COLUMBUS SOUTHERN POWER COMPANY FOR WAIVER OF 
THE 90-DAY FILING REQUIREMENT PURSUANT TO SECTION 4906-5-02, 

OHIO ADMINISTRATIVE CODE 

Pursuant to Sections 4906-1-03,4906-1-05 and 4906-5-02, Ohio Admmistrative 

Code ("O.A.C") and for good cause shown, Columbus Southern Power Company 

(hereinafter "AEP") moves for waiver ofthe 90-day filing requirement found in Section 

4906-5-02(B)(l), O.A.C, in order to permit AEP to begin construction on the Hyatt -

Genoa 138 kV Temporary Line Relocation Project on July 2,2007. 

WHEREFORE, for the reasons more fiilly described in the attached 

Memorandum in Support, AEP respectfully requests that the waiver requested herein be 

granted. 

Respectftilly submitted, 

COLUMBUS SOUTHERN POWER 
COMPANY 

Steven T.TJourse 
Senior Attorney 
American Electric Power Service Corporation 
1 Riverside Plaza, 29* Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
Telephone: (614)-716-1608 
Facsimile: (614) 716-2014 
Email: stnourse@aep.com 

Attorney for Columbus Southern Power Company 
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MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT 

This project involves a 138kV temporary line relocation of approximately 0.13 

miles in length. Concurrent with this waiver request, AEP filed a Construction Notice 

regarding this project. The City of Westerville has requested that AEP remove (2) spans 

and (1) structure ofthe Hyatt-Genoa 138 kV line, that conflict with construction of their 

proposed station. Based on the City of Westerville's request, CSP is requesting a waiver 

of the sixty-day waiting period so we can commence construction, thirty days after filing 

of this Construction Notice. The waiver has been requested to move the line as soon as 

possible, so Westerville's station construction can be scheduled to receive large 

equipment before the possible retum of eagles to a nesting site in the vicinity of the 

temporary line and station. The station equipment has been ordered and will ship in 

September 2007. Site work and foundations must be ready by September 2007. If the 

eagles retum, possibly late Fall, all line and station constmction will be terminated until 

the eagles leave the nesting site. 

AEP requests, therefore, that the Board find that good causes exists to waive the 

60-day filing requirement and permit the company to begin construction ofthe instant 

project July 2,2007. 



WHEREFORE, AEP moves that the Board grant the requested waiver. 

Respectfully submitted, 

COLUMBUS SOUTHERN POWER 
COMPANY 

Steven T. Nourse 
Senior Attorney 
American Electric Power Service Corporation 
I Riverside Plaza, 29**" Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
Telephone: (614)-716-1608 
Facsimile: (614) 716-2014 
Email: stnourse(5),aep.com 

Attorney for Columbus Southern Power Company 


